From: Maryb Bennett
To: Maryb Bennett
Sent: Thursday, August 21, 2014 2:37 PM
Subject: Commenting on Planning Applications

Good Afternoon
I am writing to advise of a forthcoming change to the time allowed by Fife Council for submitting comments on planning applications.  This change will apply to all applications received  from 1st September 2014.
Comments relating to Householder Applications (house extensions etc) will be accepted for 30 days and for all other applications the time limit will be 40 days. The expiry date for comments is shown as ‘Neighbour Consultation Expiry Date’ on the planning online system within the important dates tab.
Full details are provided on the attached guidance note.  
These new timescales are being introduced as a result of feedback from our customers and the change is designed to reduce the uncertainty created by different cut off dates for Neighbour Notifications, Site Notices and advertisements in newspapers.   It will also reduce delays in the determination process and provide the applicant with a clearer timeframe for the processing of their application. 
The change does not affect the statutory consultation process and where an organisation has been issued with a specific consultation request, the time period for response will continue to be the date given in the consultation correspondence.
Regards
Mary
 
 
Mary Bennett
Improvement Officer – Customer
Enterprise, Planning and Protective Services
Kingdom House
Kingdom Avenue
Glenrothes
KY7 5LY
 
08451 551122

